

Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 7pm on February 8th. Board members present were Myron Brooks, Gary Beadles, Patti Smith, Karen Cummings and Denise Webster. Along with Town of Jump River Fire Chief Lindy Seimek and town member Chris Beadles.

Agenda was approved as presented by Gary with a 2nd by Patti.

Secretaries report was read and approved as read by Patti with a 2nd by Gary.

Treasurers report beginning balance was 242,969.31 with deposits of \$174,557.71 and bills of \$152453.40 leaving an ending balance of \$265,073.62. Treasurer's report was approved as presented by Patti with a 2nd by Gary.

Approved and paid bills.

Supervisors Report-Patti presented a letter that she received regarding certify and upgrading the town emergency siren. At this time we will not be addressing this as the siren was working properly until the county decided that had to be on a universal system.

Myron had a talk with Lester Lewis, Lester is wanting Patti to attend the May Town's Association meeting. He would also like to have the Fall meeting at the Jump River Community Center as it is a location that can accommodate everyone that shows up.

Roadwork-NA

Resident Concerns:

1. Chris Beadles was present to talk about the sharing of the Community Center on election and she also let the board know that she would be willing to work as an election worker. She has been added to the list of people available to work.

Correspondence-went through

New Business

1. Firewood for Community Center-Gary can come up with a load of firewood for the Community Center for a cost of \$850.00 delivered. Myron talked with the Lions and they are willing to go half on this. Patti made a motion to go forward with the purchase of the firewood with a 2nd by Gary.
2. Patti made a motion to go into closed session 7:35pm with Fire Chief Lindy Siemek Gary 2nd. The board moved into closed Session. Patti made a motion to move out of at 8:05pm with a 2nd by Gary. Gary made a motion to draft a letter in support to the discussion that was had during closed session with a 2nd by Myron.
3. Election day polling-We will be leaving it as is and we will be keeping to election location between the 2 townships.

Next meeting was set for March 8th.